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A MESSAGE FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR CATHY 
 

 
A great new start would be adding some new members to your 
clubs. Many clubs are still serving their communities while 
wearing masks. I urge you to invite you friends and family 
members to come out and find out what it is to be a Lion. We 
currently have a waiver on the $35 entrance fee for new 
members through 30 June 2021. So, let us get proactive and get 
many more hands to help us in service in our community.  
 
We will be providing training soon to all Presidents and Vice 
Presidents of clubs. For those of you who want more information 
about what being president of the club is all about, please join us. 
This is part of NAMI and we are moving forward so we hand off a 
great team to FVDG Peggy Hummel when she becomes our next 
District Governor.  
 
Finally, our district convention will be held virtually on Saturday, 
24 April. Read this newsletter to learn more. The DG team will be 
out visiting clubs again this month and through the remainder of 
the year. We look forward to seeing you and hearing about your 
service projects and fundraisers.  
 
 
DG Cathy Baker Bee the Change… 
 
LionCathyBaker@gmail.com 

 
Greetings Lions, Lioness and LEOs of 14-T,  
 
It is hard to believe that Spring has finally arrived. 
Warmer sunny days are a welcome change in our 
lives. The adage is April showers bring May 
flowers is true and we have been getting some 
much-needed rain.  Rain washes away the dust 
and offers us a new start. 

 

March newsletter deadline is  
May 1st.   

Please have your articles and club 
information emailed to  

Lion Fay Watson at 
faydy320@centurylink.net       

Thank you 

We are in need of a Zone Chair for 
Region 3 Zones A & B (Perry county).  
Please contact: Region 1, Zone C Chair 

Lion Clifford "Cliff" Passuello 
Hershey Lions Club, 729 Carlson Rd. 

Hummelstown, PA 17036 
 717-571-3216(C) 

Or 
PDG Sam Wagner 

717-582-3777 (R) 
717-439-1382 (C) 

http://www.palions14t.org/
mailto:faydy320@centurylink.net
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2020-2021 DISTRICT CABINET 
 

 
 
District Governor 
Lion Cathy Baker 
12028 Rinehart Drive 
Waynesboro, PA 17208 
717-655-5418 (R) 
717-977-9274 (C) 
lioncathybaker@gmail.com 
 

Cabinet Secretary 
   Lion Barbara Dudek (Lion) 
   445 Springlake Rd. 
   Harrisburg, PA 17112 
   717-645-3111(C) 
   templegymm@yahoo.com 
 
 

Global Membership 
 
 
 
 

  NAMI Champion 
  Lion John Mallonee 
  1802 Wexford Rd. 
  Palmyra, PA 17078 
  717-877-7973(C) 
  pdgjohn@hersheylions.org 

 
  District Administrator 
  PDG Kathy Fouse 
  2352 State St. 
  Harrisburg, PA 17103 
  717-645-4322(C) 
  lionkathyfouse@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Immediate Past         
District Governor 
Lion Samuel Wagner  
225 Nekoda Road 
Millerstown, PA 17062 
Harrisburg, PA 17111 
717-589-3777 (R) 
717-439-1382 (C) 
srwagner@embarqmail.com 

 
 

Cabinet Treasurer 
   Lion Dennis Alleman  
   130 Pheasant Circle 
   Chambersburg, PA 17202 
   717-264-9345(H) 
   dralleman@embarqmail.com 

 
Region 1-2, Zone A  
Lion Georgianna Neufer 
 
 
 
 
1024 N. Kathryn Ave. 
Dauphin, PA 17018 
717-921-8990 (R) 
717-579-6593 (C)  

  neufergs@comcast.net 
 

 
 

  Region 3, Zone A B 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

1st Vice Dist. Governor 
Lion Peggy Hummel 
PO Box 248 
Shermans Dale,PA 17090 
717-576-7330 (R) 
peghum@gmail.com  

 

Global Leadership 
   IPDG Lion Sam Wagner  
   225 Nekoda Rd. 
   Millerstown, PA 17062 
   717-589-3777(H) 
   717-439-1382(C) 
   srwagner@embarqmail.com 

 
Region 1-2, Zone B  
Lion Douglas Long  
126 Cardinal Lane 
Hummelstown, PA 17036 
717-583-2245 (R) 
717-319-7383(C) 
dakotaroamer@yahoo.com 

 

  Region 4, Zone A  
  Chuck Vickery (Lion) 
  14021 Harbaugh Church Rd. 
  Waynesboro, PA  17268 
  301-491-3213 (C) 
 ringgoldboy@yahoo.com 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  2nd Vice Dist. Governor 
  Lion Thomas Ralston, Sr. 
  20 Steiger Ave. 
  Mercersburg, PA 17236 
  717-328-5190 (H) 
  tncralston@gmail.com 
  
 
  Global Service Team 

Lion Kathy Fouse 
2352 State Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17103 
717-695-0943 (R) 
717-645-4322 (C) 

   lionkathyfouse@gmail.com 
 
 

Region 1-2, Zone C  
 
 
 
 
 
 Region 4, Zone B  
 Lion Joel Leckron 
 653 S. Main St, Unit 3  
 Chambersburg, PA 17201 
 717-261-0344 (R) 
 717-660-7299 (C) 
 joelleckron@gmail.com

IMPORTANT DATES / EVENTS 2021 
 

 
 
 
 
DISTRICT CONVENTION:   MD-14 COUNCIL            MD-14 STATE CONVENTION: 

OF GOVERNERS:   
          

April 24, 2021     May 14-15, 2021           May 16, 2021 
                      
          

 
              
  
 
           
              
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
mailto:templegymm@yahoo.com
mailto:pdgjohn@hersheylions.org
mailto:lionkathyfouse@gmail.com
mailto:dralleman@embarqmail.com
mailto:neufergs@comcast.net
mailto:peghum@gmail.com
mailto:srwagner@embarqmail.com
mailto:dakotaroamer@yahoo.com
mailto:ringgoldboy@yahoo.com
mailto:tncralston@gmail.com
mailto:lionkathyfouse@gmail.comhansbury@pa.net
mailto:joelleckron@gmail.com
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1VDG PEGGY’s MESSAGE 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
We still may be meeting virtually, but with more and 
more of our community members being vaccinated, 
hopefully, seeing each other in person will happen 
later this year.   
 
 Continue to Promote your story by utilizing social 
and local media.  It helps us stay connected to our 
communities and will inspire the caring men and 
women who are looking for an opportunity to serve.   
 
The most important element of our success is YOU.  
Let your passion for service shine through and we 
will have a wonderful upcoming year of 
accomplishments!  
 
Soon we will get back to our incredible “ hands –on” 
service and until that time, I encourage all of you to 
continue to be creative. 
 
Please review the District positions that are 
available for the coming year on the enclosed flyer 
in this newsletter.  If you are passionate about what 
you do and love Lions , please considering helping 
at the District level.   Our Lions community of 
Franklin, Dauphin, Juniata and Perry Counties need 
your help and guidance!    
 
Please be safe as we continue to Serve together.  
You are all in my thoughts and I wish you all the 
Best as we head into Spring.    
 
 
Serving Together,  
Lion Peggy Hummel, 1st VDG 14-T 
peghum@gmail.com 
 
 

 

Greetings Lions, Lioness 
and Leos,  
 
I continue to wish you all 
be well and please stay 
safe.    
 
This is the time of year we 
do start thinking of our 
next Lion’s year 2021-
2022 and what will we be 
doing for our communities 
in the next year.   Time to 
start our planning!    

 
       

 
            

          
          

        
        
 

Both Kitty and I wish everyone continued health & a 
safe year.  
 
With the covid-19 vaccination starting to improve and 
keep the spread to a minimum I hope everyone of us 
will get back to a sense of normality. With that in mind 
PLEASE consider a gift from your club to LCIF. The 
best way to honor a fellow Lion in your clubs is to use 
the Melvin Jones honorarium. We are currently over 
$7500 behind last year and my goal is just to match last 
year’s total.  
 
Happy Easter to All 
 
 
PDG Dave McCluskey 
DISTRICT LCIF Chairman 
 

Are YOU Searching for Future Lions? 

mailto:peghum@gmail.com
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***********************CUT AND RETURN************************************* 

 
2020-2021 WHITE CANE CLUB REPORT 

PA Lions Multiple District 14-T 
 
This report includes All White Can Activities     Please email to dalton@innernet.net or 
Occurring from 07/01/2020 to 06/30/2021:     send form to PDG Dalton E. Paul 

1.  Did your Lions, Lioness, or Leo Club hold a          District 14-T White Cane Chair 
White Cane fundraising event (or events)?          1432 Laurelton Court 
______Yes, please continue with question 2          Chambersburg, PA  17201 
______No, please complete Club information and return 
            Form to District White Cane Chairperson 

2. Please list activities, dollar amounts raised, and  
Estimated man-hours.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Estimated total man-hours expended:__________ 
 
Club Name:  ________________________________________________________ 
 
Report Submitted by:  _______________________________________  Phone/Email  ________________________________________________ 
 
This report must be in no later than July 15 2021, but try to get it in as soon as you complete your” 2020-2021 White Cane Campaign”. 

Thank you. 

 
The District Governor White Cane Project has been around for many years. All monies collected stays within your 
local clubs to be used for Eyesight Conservation.  Over one-half of the District Governor’s Projects are related to 
Eyesight Conservation. This project can be implemented anytime throughout the Lions, Lioness and Leo’ year. 
(July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021) At the present time the following Lions Clubs have sent there report to me: 
  
Landisburg Lions Club – $2,130.97 
New Bloomfield Lions Club – $821.14 
Greene Township Lions Club – $815.00 
East Hanover Lions Club - $305.00 
 
Yours In Service, 
 PDG Dalton E. Paul 
Chairperson – District 14-T White Cane (2020-2021) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR PROJECT – WHITE CANE REPORT 
2020-2021 

 

                                                       ACTIVITY                   AMOUNT RAISED 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                TOTAL 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
mailto:dalton@innernet.net
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 DUNCANNON LIONS CLUB  

STEPHANIE J BATES  
NICHOLAS J CANFIELD 
 
EAST HANOVER LIONS CLUB 
JUDY A. PARKER 
 
PENBROOK LIONS CLUB 
CASEY A MUTZABAUGH 

BLAIN LIONS CLUB 
JONAS K STOLTZFUS 
 
ICKESBURG LIONS CLUB 
RICHARD J KRITSER 
 
LOWER PAXTON TOWNSHIP LIONS CLUB 
JOHN B BUBECK 
JOHN OSUCH 
 
PENN NATIONAL LIONS CLUB 
PEGGY NAUGLE 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        14-T NEW MEMBERS, MAR 2021 14-T DECEASED MEMBERS, MAR 2021 

NORTHEAST PA LIONS SERVICE FOUNDATION 

   Since our last report in November, the Northeast PA Lions Service Foundation has been hard at 
work accepting grant applications, improving our operations and even expanding our board of 
directors. 
 
    Recent grants awarded include facility improvements at Camp Victory (District 14G), a mobile 
playroom for Wellspan York Hospital (District 14C), equipment grants for vision screeners for Districts 
14D and G, community project grants for Mansfield Veterans Park (District 14G) and the Center for 
Vision Loss in District 14K as well as a patient care grant for cataract surgery in District 14C.  
 
     Our relationship with Salus University Department of Blindness and Low Vision continues in 2021 
with a $25,000 award for scholarships and an additional $5000 to replace training equipment.  
 
     The foundation by laws have been amended to allow an additional board representative from 
each of our nine Lions district service area, expanding our board of directors from eighteen voting 
members to twenty-seven. A policy and procedures manual has been developed to aid with board 
member orientation and development.  
 
      We request club or district meeting minutes be included with grant applications which document 
that a vote was taken to endorse the grant request. Please visit www.nepalsf.org to access 
application guidelines under the GRANTS tab. If you have any questions or need assistance, please 
reach out to your district’s board members or to grants@nepalsf.org.  
 
     Sadly, we mourn the loss of another charter board member, PDG Jack Smith, whose energy, 
sense of humor and collaboration was invaluable to the NEPALSF. 
 
Submitted by Lion Vicky Dougherty 
Penbrook Lions President 
 
 

mailto:grants@nepalsf.org
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LOWER PAXTON LIONS CLUB 

L.P. Parks & Recreation Egg Stravaganza: Special thanks to 
Lion Zara Bennett and Lion Laura Heisey for representing the 
Lower Paxton Twp. Lioness/Lions Club at this event. They 
decorated Laura’s car with items Laura had purchased along 
with the club banner and flag. There was an incident when the 
flag blew over, but thank goodness, no damage was done. 
Thanks also to Lion Bev Ulsh and her husband, Lion Jack for 
delivering the flag, to Lion Barb Dudek for having the banner 
and Lions Barb Heym, Raelene Smith and Laurie Womer for 
goodies to be handed out.  There were about 10-12 cars that 
participated in the event. It was a great way to safely distribute 
t t  t  th  hild  
 
 
 
 PENBROOK LIONS CLUB 

 

Greetings All, 
Grace and peace to you and your family.  We trust that you are well. 
 
Thank you kindly for your help with the 2021 Penbrook Lion’s and Leo’s Egg Hunt.  We had an excellent 
turn out of volunteers and families.   
 
Thank you Lion President Vicky for purchasing the beeping eggs and the blind folds, and encouraging 
support for the annual event.  A special thanks to Lion Nancy and Neil for donating the candy and preparing 
the Easter eggs.  Many thanks to Leo Sunkota for being the Easter Bunny.  Thanks to Lion Randy for 
donating the donuts and hot cocoa.  Thanks to Lion Jeff and Lion Candy for helping with the snacks and 
books.  Thanks to Lion Carmen for helping with the books, taking pictures, and greeting folks.  Thank you 
Lion Kasey for helping with the set up and facilitation of the beeping egg hunt.  Thank you to Leos Ben, 
Hannah Grace, Saren, Sunkota, and Katlyn for being positive and productive while setting the eggs, tending 
to the books, and helping the families along the way.  Lastly, thank you to those who had us in their thoughts 
and had a desire to be there yet were unable to come.  
 
It was a joy to see the children in the warm sunshine seeking eggs and selecting books afterwards.  The 
families were very thankful for the egg hunt, books, and snacks.  They expressed their appreciation of the 
beeping egg hunt as well because it gave them and their children a chance to experience the challenge of 
being visually impaired. 
 
Many blessings to each of you and all the lives that you touch.  We will see you again next year! 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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EAST HANOVER LIONS CLUB 

East Hanover Lions participated in the Easter 
Bunny Drive through at the Grantville 
Volunteer Fire Company on March 26, 2021. 
They handed out a bag of candy to each child 
who came in a car. There were other 
organizations that participated in this event 
also to provide a fun time for the local children. 
Lion Nancy Gamber was in our Lion costume 

        
   

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Pictured is East Hanover Lions treasurer and 
District 14-T Zone liaison Paul Longreen 
presenting a check to East Hanover resident 
Forrest Rehrer. 
 
Mr. Rehrer was in a burn accident and was 
taken to burn center by Life Lion. He 
experienced severe burns and had to travel to 
Philadelphia for treatment. East Hanover Lions 
and other local charities wanted to help him 
during this difficult time. 

EAST HANOVER LIONS CLUB  

PENN NATIONAL LIONS CLUB 
 

Are you ready for some golfing?  Save the date July 20, 2021 !!! 
  

The Penn National Lions Club is "back on track" and will be holding the John Miner Memorial Golf 
Tournament on July 20, 2021 with registration at 7:00 a.m. 

We need golfers, golfers, golfers, sponsors and donors. We have been able to donate close to $136,000 
over the last 9 years with the help of local businesses and many generous people.  
 
All proceeds are given to local organizations in our community.  
 
Come spend the day with us and have a great day golfing!  
  
For further information, please contact Lion Dick Hartzel at 717-8607239 or e-
mail djhartzel@embarqmail.com 
  
"Penn National Lions Club Serving our Community." 
  
 Lion Patti Ohler 
President 
 



Visit us at:  www.palions14t.org 
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HERSHEY LIONS CLUB 

 
 

 
 
 

HERSHEY LIONS CONTRIBUTE FOR WIDESPREAD IMPACT 
 

Derry Township, PA – With traditional meetings, service projects, and fundraisers still paused, the Hershey Lions 
Club continues to support the residents of Derry Township, as well as others across the United States and 
globally. Recently, the Hershey Lions donated $2,000 to its District Governor’s projects, delivering widespread 
impact. 
 
During a virtual club meeting hosted on Zoom, the Hershey Lions Club was “visited” by its District Governor, Lion 
Cathy Baker. The District Governor normally makes in-person visits to all of the clubs within District 14-T, which 
includes the Hershey Lions Club, and encompasses Dauphin, Franklin, Juniata, and Perry counties. Instead, due 
to COVID, she has been conducting virtual meetings using technology to continue the district’s business. 
Similarly, the Hershey Lions have been continuing club business virtually as well and were delighted to support 
its District Governor’s projects. 
 
The 11-projects benefitted by the donation include: PA Lions Sight Conservation & Eye Research, Beacon Lodge 
Camp for the Blind, Beacon Lodge Cabin Fund, District 14-T Disaster Fund, Youth Exchange and Youth 
Activities, Special Olympics, PA Lions for Dog Guides, Leader Dogs for the Blind, Hearing Speech and Working 
with the Deaf, the 14T Helen Keller Emergency Fund, and Lions of PA Foundation. Separately, the Hershey 
Lions also made sizeable donations to the Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) Melvin Jones Fellowship, 
and Vision Resources of Central Pennsylvania.  
 
“The Hershey Lions Club prides itself on its continuous record of supporting quality projects that have extensive 
impact,” shared club president, Lion Steve Gallerizzo. “The Hershey Lions Club is proud to be a part of the 
largest global network of volunteers with 1.4 million men and women driven by kindness to serve our 
communities and the world in times of need. We fully embody our motto: We Serve,” added Gallerizzo. 
 
Members of the Hershey Lions Club anticipate resuming in-person meetings and other club activities in the near 
future. For more information about the Hershey Lions Club, please visit our website at www.hersheylions.org. To 
learn more about Lions Clubs International, visit www.lionsclubs.org. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.hersheylions.org/
http://www.lionsclubs.org/
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“Our Camp” -  PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp 
 
 
Remember , Beacon Lodge is a PA LIONS Camp and as Lions, we have shared 
ownership.  Every dollar contributed benefits the operation of YOUR Camp for camper 
sessions, maintenance, equipment and general operation.  
 
Lions clubs in 14-T are ongoing supporters of Beacon Lodge.  I can’t thank our Clubs 
enough for remembering the camp and the needs of our special campers. (Visually 
impaired, veterans, special needs individuals, etc) 
 
As clubs struggle to get their fundraising events up and running again, Beacon Lodge is 
doing the same. Some grants are currently being pursued and every Lions club contribution 
helps toward the loss of usual camp income due to COVID restraints. 
 

Regardless of how your club contributes, be it as a 500 Club, Carl Shoemaker Award, 
Project 

New Hope, or camper sponsorship, ALL are very much appreciated. The Wish List included 
in this newsletter lists items needed at the camp. If your club needs help in 

delivering donated items, I can deliver them for you, just email me janpdg@gmail.com 

To protect our special needs campers, (COVID precautions), their sessions will be virtual this year, 
although some in-person sessions are planned for Project New Hope, Adult Vision Impaired and 
Family camps. 
 
Lions Appreciation Day and Annual Duck Race will be held Sunday, July 18! Check out 
www.beaconlodge.org for specific camp info, registration forms, upcoming events and more. 
 
Thank you for continuing to be kind to Beacon Lodge.  
 
 
PDG Jan Adams 
Beacon Lodge Board member 
Project New Hope Chairperson 

           BEACON LODGE 

mailto:janpdg@gmail.com
http://www.beaconlodge.org/


Visit us at:  www.palions14t.org 
 
 

10   
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/


11 Issue 1 • April 2021  
  



Visit us at:  www.palions14t.org 
 
 

12   

 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/


13 Issue 1 • April 2021  
  



Visit us at:  www.palions14t.org 
 
 

14   

 
  

 2020-2021 14-T PROJECTS 

Beacon Lodge Camp for the Bind 
 

Diabetes Research, Awareness & Education 
 

District 14-T Disaster Relief Fund 
 

Helen Keller Emergency Fund & Eyeglass Collection 
 

Hearing, Speech & Working with the Deaf 
 

Kids Sight/Adult Vision & Hearing Screening 
 

Leader Dogs for the Blind 
 

LCIF Lions Clubs International Foundation 
 

Lions of Pennsylvania Foundation 
 

Northeast PA Lions Service Foundation, Inc. 
 

Pennsylvania Lions Care for the Kids (cancer foundation) 
 

PA Lions for Dog Guides 
 

PA Lions Sight Conservation & Eye Research 
 

Special Olympics 
 

Vision Resources of Central PA 
 

Youth Activities 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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April 24, 2021                      (Virtual) Convention Schedule 

Time Sessions    (via ZOOM)     Link will be distributed to all clubs soon 
  

9:00 am – 9:30 am 

 
 Convention Opening 
 Candidate Proclamations 
 Nominations (Nominations Committee) 
 Delegate Caucus – Review of Ballot Items (Elections Committee) 

 (Candidates, Constitution/Bylaws, Region 4 Convention Rep.) 
 

9:30 am – 10:00 am 

 
Seminar I – NAMI (We Are We?) – PDG John Mallonee 
North American Membership Initiative 
 Progress to Date & Next Steps 

 

10:00 am to 10:15 am 
 
Break 
 

10:15 am – 10:45 am 
 
Seminar II – Connecting with LCI - 1st VDG Peg Hummel 
 Our Love/Hate Relationship with My LCI/My Lion 

 

10:45 am – 11:30 am 
 
Keynote Address – Lions Clubs International Director Allan Hunt 
 

11:30 am – 12:00 pm 
 
Lunch Break 
 

12:00 pm to 12:30 pm  Memorial Service 
 

12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 
 Final Cabinet Meeting 
 Convention Close 

 

2:00 pm to 11:59 pm  Virtual Voting 
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